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Upcoming Club Program  
 

 To see upcoming guest speakers use this link - http://rotarnet.com.au/users/9/98110/program1.htm 

Presidents Report  
 
Hello Members and Friends of Rotary, 
 
What a wonderful night we had on Saturday at the Nepalese Dinner. 
 
Apart from the excellent fund raising which Tom and Sha will report on tonight, the 
fellowship we enjoyed was great. It is so good to catch up with friends from other Rotary 
clubs as well as our own members. The venue was great ï beautifully decorated by Sha 
and friends ï and the food was all we expected, both the taste and preparation. Well done, 
Sha! 
 
Tonight is Club Assembly and I hope you all have 
ideas to bring forward. We will dispense with the 
usual Chairman reports to enable all members to 
have time to speak. Please remember, this is YOUR 
Rotary Club; I only Chair the meeting; so please if 
you feel things need to be changed, donôt be afraid 
to speak out. 
 
We have many projects in the pipeline, such as the 
Golf Roster which Lesley is managing so well, also the Fashion Parade arranged by 
Glenys and Jean. A street stall is also planned for Saturday, 19

th
 October. 

 
Please make sure you check the Bulletin for dates to include in your diary. 
 
Have a great week! 
 
Yours in Rotary, 
Heather. 
 

Date Speaker Chairperson Desk Visitors 

30
th
 

September 
Club Assembly Heather Norling Ralph 

Zuccaro & 
Richard 
Simmons 

All Members 

7
th
 October Vocational ï Jon 

Breisch 
Ralph Zuccaro Lesley 

Zuccaro & 
Bronwen 
Lamond 

All Members 

14
th
 October Community Bank ï 

Bill Pontikis 
Lesley Zuccaro Jim & Jean 

Cochrane 
All Members 

http://rotarnet.com.au/users/9/98110/program1.htm
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Rotary Four Way 
Test 

"Of the things we think, say or 
do: 
 
1. Is it the Truth? 
2. Is it Fair to all concerned? 
3. Will it build goodwill and 
better friendships? 
4. Will it be beneficial to all 
concerned?" 

 

 

              

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last Meeting & Notes  
 

Last Meeting (23rd September): 
 
Apologies = Ed Allchin, John Goldspink, Jim Cochrane, Jean Cochrane, Heather Norling & 
Jon Breisch. 
Make Ups = Glenys Pattison (RC of Dingley Village & Foundation Night), Bill Sides 
(Community Bank), Bronwen Lamond & Heather Norling (Board Meeting). 
Leave of Absence = Craig and Katherine Merson & Reddy Kandadi. 
Visitors = Gaye Barnes & Sabina Sopov (Guest Speaker). 
 
This week our guest speaker was Sabina Sopov who spoke about and presented ñSchools 
A Giftò. 
 
Schoolôs A Gift was founded by Georgina Fenton and Sophie Coleman in 2010. They are 
determined to bring the gift of education to rural children who despite living in poverty 
deserve a chance to go to school. By starting with 
one school and providing practical educational 
facilities, Schoolôs A Gift hopes to improve the 
wellbeing of entire communities. 
 
Schoolôs A Gift is a not-for-profit organisation with 
the goal of increasing school enrolment and 
attendance in deprived areas of the developing 
world, with an emphasis on providing equal 
educational opportunities for girls and boys.  
Schoolôs A Gift is currently focussed on supporting schools in a remote region of Ethiopia. 
 

There are millions of children living in the rural areas 
of Ethiopia who are currently denied the right to 
attend school due to poverty.  For these children, 
school is a gift.  With high adult illiteracy rates, school 
provides these children with their only opportunity to 
learn to read and write. It empowers them with the 
only opportunity to change their life and their 
community. Research has shown that girlsô education 
is an integral part to almost every aspect of 
development: improved income, child and maternal 
health, HIV/AIDS prevention, empowerment of 
women and prevention of violence against women.  
When a girl receives an education she is more likely 
to have healthier children who receive an education 

of their own. 
 
Schoolôs A Gift raises funds for education based projects that will assist children to access 
primary and secondary level education and reduce 
the number of school drop outs.  The current 
projects of Schoolôs A Gift include the construction 
of school buildings; the purchase of essential 
school supplies and furnishings; and plans to 
provide scholarships to girls to assist them 
complete secondary school. 

Sabina reported that Beklo Manekya Secondary 
School project was completed in March 2013 with 
the support of funding through RAWCS (Rotary 
Australia World Community Service). The school 
was initially made up of one block of four 
classrooms. There were approximately 500 
students completing Grades 9 and 10 in a shift 
system which means they attend class either in the 
morning or afternoon (around 64 students per class). 
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THE OBJECT OF 
ROTARY 

1.  The development of 
acquaintance as an 
opportunity for service;  
 
2.  High ethical standards in 
business and professions; the 
recognition of the worthiness 
of all useful occupations, and 
the dignifying of each 
Rotarian's occupation as an 
opportunity to serve society;  
 
3.  The application of the 
ideal of service in each 
Rotarian's personal, 
business, and community life;  
 
4.  The advancement of 
international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through 
a world fellowship of business 
and professional persons 
united in the ideal of service. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beklo Manekya Secondary School was desperately undersized and at full capacity. There 
were approximately 1000 young people in the local area that were refused enrolment each 
year. With the next closest secondary school inaccessible to these young people, they 

were denied an education beyond grade 8. 

Schoolôs A Gift constructed a second block of 
four classrooms and brings it into line with 
accepted government standards (which is a 
minimum of two blocks of four classrooms). 
Local contractors were used to construct the 
block, with the help of the Beklo Manekya 
community. We are very pleased to have 
doubled the capacity of Beklo Manekya 
Secondary School and given the gift of 
schooling to an extra 500 (approx.) secondary 
school students. We look forward to following 
the progress of this community. 
 
With the Eshet Amba Elementary School the 

plan is to construct a concrete block of four classrooms which will dramatically improve the 
learning environment for the children. Almost 1,300 children attend Eshet Amba, 
completing grades between one to eight. The school consists of ten dark, overcrowded and 
deteriorating mud classrooms, many lacking desks and chairs. Most children donôt have 
enough clothing given the harsh weather conditions and some have walked up to two hours 
to reach the school.  Almost all of these children come from families of subsistence 
farmers. These families struggle to provide their children with food and clothing, let alone 
books and pens. 
 

 
Meeting Notes:  
 
ü Ralph Zuccaro gave an update on the Golf Parking for the Masters at the Royal 

Melbourne Golf Course from the 14
th
 to 17

th
 November and for the World Cup at 

the Royal Melbourne Golf Course from the 21
st
 to 24

th
 November. The club has 

been given one car park to fully look after and we need to fill every shift over the 
two events. If we do the club will get $5,000 for our efforts. The shifts can be 
covered by family and friends as well. The two shifts for every day are 5:30 am to 
10:00 am and 10:00 am to 3:00 pm. If you can support this event please contact 
Ralph or Lesley. 

ü Ralph Zuccaro also spoke about the Charity Drive Day which is being held on the 
23

rd
 November by the BMW Car Club of Victoria in conjunction with the Salvation 

Army. This event is giving underprivileged & disabled Children and their families a 
day out on the track with our BMW Club Race Drivers. Our club has the opportunity 
to help on the day by cooking and serving sausages. We need at least 4 to 5 
people on the day. 

ü Warren Fricke gave a Treasurers report and explained that all is good with all subs 
now been accounted for the bills paid to the District. 

ü Glenys Pattison gave an update on the progress of the membership flyer and 
passed a copy around to the members for their review and feedback. Any thoughts 
or ideas should be passed on to either Glenys or Cheryl OôToole. 

ü Tom Portelli gave an update on the Nepalese Night which the club is holding on 
the 28

th
 September. On the night we will be having a buffet meal which is being 

prepared by Sha Rijal and her husband. The cost of the night is $30 per person 
and the proceeds raised will go towards an aged care facility in Nepal. Full details 
in the flyer attached to this bulletin. Bill & Dianne Sides have offered to cover the 
cost of the hiring of the glasses on the night. Also everyone should bring wine to be 
auctioned off. 

ü Bill Sides gave an update on the progress of the BBQ trailer which will be ready for 
pick up on the 24

th
 September. Pictures of the trailer were in the bulletin. 

ü Glenys Pattison gave an update on the Fashion Parade which will be held at the 
home of Jim & Jean Cochrane on the 26

th
 October between 2:00 to 5:00 pm. The 

cost is $15 per head with drinks and afternoon tea provided. RSVP is required by 
the 19

th
 October. Members have been asked if they can provide gifts for a raffle. 

Full details in the flyer attached to this bulletin. 
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Special 
Announcements 

5 th  October ï Gaye 

Barnes Birthday  

8 th  October ï Craig & 

Katherine Merson 
Wedding Anniversary.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ü Lesley Zuccaro gave an update on the Glen Waverley Charity Auction Night. 
Money raised on the night will go towards the 5 nominated charities. The club has 
been requested to help with silent auction items and selling of the raffle tickets. The 
Charity Auction Night will be held at the Novotel in Glen Waverley on the 4

th
 

October. Full details in the flyer attached to this bulletin. 
ü Lesley Zuccaro reported that there will be a Street Stall on the 19

th
 October at the 

Mount Waverley Shopping Centre outside the ANZ Bank. Help is required for this 
event. For more details or if you can help please contact Lesley. 

ü Ralph Zuccaro spoke about the Police Blue Ribbon day and suggested that we can 
support by using the funds raised at next weekôs sergeantôs session to go towards 
this event.  

 
 

Think Foundation Thoughts  
 
September: New Generations Month  
This weekôs Foundation Thought is about ... 
 
Every Rotarian, Every Year. ˈThe Rotary Foundation enables clubs all over the world to 
develop and accomplish self-sustaining projects that change lives and change the world for 
the better. When you support The Rotary Foundationós Every Rotarian, Every Year 
initiative, you personally help fund one of those life-changing projects. Support your Rotary 
Foundation! Advance world understanding and peace. é Itós a role you were born to play! 
ð Past District Governor Mike Montgomery, District 5030 
 
 

Important Club Dates                           
 
Friday 04/10/13 ï Community Service Auction Night (see attached flyer). 
 
Wednesday 16/10/13 ï Board Meeting at the home of Heather Norling. Unit 102/15 
Fulham Road, Rowville. 
 
Saturday 19/10/13 ï Street Stall at the Mount Waverley Shopping Centre outside the ANZ 
Bank. 
 
Saturday 26/10/13 ï Fashion Parade (see attached flyer). 
 
Thursday 14/11/13 to Sunday 17/11/13 ï Golf parking at the 2013 Masters at the Royal 
Melbourne Golf Course. 
 
Thursday 21/11/13 to Sunday 24/11/13 ï Golf parking at the World Cup at the Royal 
Melbourne Golf Course. 
 

 
 

 
 
 



Website - http://rotarnet.com.au/users/9/98110/index.htm  
30th September 2013                                                                                              Page 5 of 14                                                                          Volume 48, Number 12                                                                                                                                                                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nepalese Night Photos 
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John Monash Science School Interact Club Update  
 

 
 
John Barnes has advised the club that the John Monash Science School Interact Club 
Board Meetings are scheduled at lunch times (usually at 1:00pm) on the following day:- 
 
October 8 
  
A Rotarian from the sponsor Club has to be present at each of these Board meetings so if 
any of our members (only need one) are able to attend on these dates would they please 
advise John Barnes. 
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District  9810 News 
 

Hat Dayôs Hat Trick 
 

Friday October 11 is Hat Day, a national fundraising day to raise awareness and funds for 
mental health research in Australia. The concept is easy: wear a hat and donate to 
research which aims to find preventions, treatments and cures for anxiety, depression, 
Alzheimerôs, schizophrenia and other mental illnesses. 

1 in 5 Australian suffer a mental illness so we are asking organisations across the nation to 
óflick the switch on mental healthô by hosting a Hat Day this October. Will your Rotary Club 
decide to partner with Australian Rotary Health this year by hosting an event during your 
weekly club meeting? 

100% of money raised on Hat Day goes directly to research into helping those affected by 
a range of debilitating illnesses. Hat Day has already raised over $326,000, where 
Australian Rotary Clubs have provided the majority of funds. 

To get involved in Hat Day, download your óHow to Host a Hat Dayô guide and other 
resources via the Australian Rotary Health website www.australianrotaryhealth.org.au 

 

 

Rotaract Club of Monash  
 

Club Meeting Details: 
 
The Club meets on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the Month at 7:30pm  
Mulgrave Neighbourhood House 
36 ï 42 Mackie Road, Mulgrave  
(Melways 80C3) 
 

Upcoming Rotaract Events: 
 
 

Rotaract Roster: 
 

Date Rotarian to Visit 

2
nd

 October Sha Rijal 

16
th
 October Richard Simmons 

 
If you cannot attend on the night you are rostered,  please organise a replacement to 
take your place. 
 

http://www.australianrotaryhealth.org.au/
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Upcoming Events in Monash  
 
bestchance Multicultural Food Festival 2013 
 

Cultural acts and cuisines are set to light up Glen Waverley on Sunday 13 October for the 
bestchance Multicultural Food Festival. 
 
The annual event held at 583 Ferntree Gully Road is open to everyone and aims to 
provide an opportunity to share and experience the richness of different cultures in Monash 
by experiencing new food and performances.  
 

Highlights will include a 'Welcome to Country' opening ceremony by a Wurundjeri Tribe 
Elder, delicious food from Chinese, Indian, Mexican, African and Australian cuisines and 
live stage performances such as Polynesian Dance, Chinese Drumming, Bollywood 
Dancing and the 2000-year-old dance style of Bharatha Natyam. 
 
The family fun day will also have unlimited entertainment for the kids with a petting farm, fairy 
floss, jumping castle, kids activity tent and face painting. 
 

The Festival is proudly supported by the Besan Family Foundation, the City of Monash and 
Office of Multicultural Affairs and Citizenship. The Festival will be officially opened by the 
Mayor of City of Monash Micaela Drieberg and Neil Angus MP will be representing the 
Office of Multicultural Affairs and Citizenship at the opening. 

bestchance is an independent, not-for-profit, community organisation providing specialist, 
educational and welfare services to children and families in Monash. 

For more information please visit www.bestchance.org.au - a full programme of activities 
will be available closer to the event. 

Upcoming Events in Kingston  
 

Schmooze III - Free Art Forum "Sustainability and Art" 
 
Sun 6 October 2013 | 2:00 PM 
 
Internationally renowned artist Cameron Robbins; Production Manager of Carbon Arts Dr 
Josh Wodak; and RMIT University Associate Professor Dr Linda Williams will form the 
panel for Kingston Artsô final art forum for 2013. Fresh off the plane from his three-month 
residency in Norway, Cameron Robbins (pictured middle right) will discuss his innovative 
practice that utilises natural forces and kinetic energy to produce site-specific installations. 
Cameronôs work makes tangible the underlying structures and rhythms of natural forces. 
These inquiries employ structural devices including kinetic sculptures using wind or ocean-
powered mechanical systems. 
 
Associate Professor Dr Linda Williams (pictured bottom right) currently heading up an 
international research project: Spatial Dialogues: Public Art & Climate Change, will talk on 
cultural and social theory and ecological critique. Dr Williams is Associate Professor of Art, 
Environment & Cultural Studies in the School of Art at RMIT University and has given many 
keynote lectures and research papers internationally and within Australia 
 
Dr Josh Wodak, Production Manager of Carbon Arts (pictured top right) will provide an 
insight into the important collaborations between Carbon Arts, artists and partnering 
organisations that explore the connection of sustainability, science, art, technology and 
public space. Josh is an artist specialising in artistic responses to environmental 
challenges. 
 
BOOKINGS 
These forums are FREE...but bookings are essential and places are limited.  
Call Kingston Arts Box Office on 9556 4440 to book your place today! 

http://www.bestchance.org.au/


Website - http://rotarnet.com.au/users/9/98110/index.htm  
30th September 2013                                                                                              Page 9 of 14                                                                          Volume 48, Number 12                                                                                                                                                                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Where other Clubs Meet  
 
A Rotarian can attend the weekly meeting of any Rotary club around the world. This is a 
ñmake-upò and counts as attendance credit when you are not able to attend a meeting of 
your own club.  
 
Details for all District 9810 clubs can be obtained in the district directory or website 
www.9810rotary.org.au Details for clubs around the world are available in the RI Directory 
(held by the club secretary) and on the RI website (www.rotary.org) 
 

Reminders  
 
Please ensure that the club is aware if you will be missing a meeting. Contact Ralph 
Zuccaro on 0408 991 741 by 4 pm on the day of the meeting, if you are not going to be 
present.  
 
Contributions for inclusion into the Bulletin should be passed to michaele@netspace.net.au  
by Thursday evening of each week. 
 
Please remember if you cannot perform your rostered job, it is your duty to find a 
replacement to take your place. 
 

Joke of the Week 
 
Itôs the AFL Grand Final and a man makes his way to his seat right at the halfway line. He 
sits down, noticing that the seat next to him is empty.  
 
He leans over and asks his neighbor if someone will be sitting there.  
 
ñNo,ò says the neighbor. ñThe seat is empty.ò  
 
ñThis is incredible,ò said the man.  
 
ñWho in their right mind would have a seat like this for the Grand Final and not use it?ò  
 
The neighbor says, ñWell, actually, the seat belongs to me. I was supposed to come with 
my wife, but she passed away. This is the first Grand Final we havenôt been to together 
since we got married.ò  
 
ñOh, Iôm so sorry to hear that. Thatôs terrible ... but couldnôt you find someone else, a friend 
or relative, or even a neighbor to take the seat?ò  
 
The man shakes his head. ñNo,ò he says. ñTheyôre all at the funeral.ò  
 

 
 
 

http://www.9810rotary.org.au/
http://www.rotary.org/
mailto:michaele@netspace.net.au
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Rotary International News 

Tanaka joins leaders in celebrating 100th anniversary of 
Peace Palace 

by Arnold  R. Grahl  
Rotary News  5-Sep-2013 

 

Schoolchildren release balloons at the Peace Palace in The Hague. Past RI President Sakuji Tanaka attended a 
two-day seminar in September celebrating the 100th anniversary of the palace. 
Photo Credit: Frank Jansen 

Past RI President Sakuji Tanaka joined global leaders 2-3 September in celebrating the 
100th anniversary of the Peace Palace in The Hague, an international symbol of peace and 
justice. The two-day symposium, Celebrating Peace Philanthropy and Furthering Peace 
Education ï In the Footsteps of Andrew Carnegie, is part of a month-long centennial 
celebration. 

The palace, completed in 1913 and financed mostly by a gift from Andrew Carnegie, is 
home to a number of international judicial institutions, including the International Court of 
Justice, also known as the World Court, and the Permanent Court of Arbitration. 

Tanaka, who made peace a focus of his year as president, shared Rotaryôs longstanding 
commitment to peace, and described how the 11-year-old Rotary Peace Centers program 
has been developing leaders who serve as catalysts for peace and conflict resolution in 
their communities and around the globe. 

ñThere is no other program like ours in the world,ò said Tanaka. ñThe diversity of our 
students is incredible. They come from every background, from dozens of different 
countries. They are united only by their desire for a more peaceful worldðand the Rotary 
Peace Fellows program, helps them to bring that world closer.ò 

During the symposium, more than a dozen leaders spoke on the importance of peace 
education and nuclear disarmament, including William Thomson, great grandson of Andrew 
Carnegie and honorary president of the Carnegie UK Trust; Gillian Sorenson, senior 
adviser to the UN Foundation, established to manage philanthropist Ted Turnerôs gift of $1 
billion to the UN; and Federico Mayor, former director general of UNESCO. 

Other events included a reception, gala, and the official opening of the Peace Palace 
Centenary Exhibition in the atrium of the City Hall in The Hague. This traveling exhibit 
showcases the changing tradition of peace philanthropy. The symposium was organized by 

http://100year.vredespaleis.nl/
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the International Network of Museums for Peace in cooperation with the Carnegie 
Foundation. 

ñPeace cannot be created by one person, or one government, no matter how great their 
effort or their resources. Peace can only come when we work together toward the same 
goal,ò said Tanaka. 

Tanaka also exchanged ideas about peace with Rotary members and their guests at a 
mini-symposium held 1 September and organized by Rotary clubs in The Hague. 
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The Rotary Club of Clayton invite you to a 

Fashion Parade  
Saturday  26th October 2013 ------1.45pm for 2pm start 

1 Brian Court,  Dingley Village 

RSVP 19th October 

Bookings Essential Glenys 0402 620 096 

 

Australian designed and made for the Australian Woman Sizes 6 to 28 

Just $15 per head with drinks and afternoon tea provided 

All funds raised to be for Local Community Projects 

 

 


